MYHA Board of Directors

Minutes

February 2009

The meeting was called to order by President Aaron Keopple at 7:00 p.m.  Mission and vision were read by Eric Davidson.
Board Members present:  Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Burke Welch, Erik Davidson, Aaron Richartz, Brent Miller, Jessica Miller, Julia Tronnier

Board Members absent:  Kelly Englant, Mike Husby

MYHA Members present:  Scott Strong, Sherri Platter

Member Comments:  None
Secretary’s Report:  January Minutes approved via email and posted to website
Treasurer’s Report:  No Treasurer’s report given.
Ice Board Update:

26K in checking account
40K in Achieve account

Cleaning person will be about $4,700 for the entire season next year.  This amount will be divided among all of the user groups and added to price of ice time next year.  

Ice time during spring break may be an option.  Open ice time could be used for recruitment efforts.  Discussion was held regarding other possible uses for the ice time.  
Fundraising efforts for the new have been focused to two donors who may be able to make large donations.  Several corporations are also in discussions to make lead donations.

President’s Report:
There is an open board position for Tournament Director.  Nomination was made by Aaron Keopple to name Scott Strong to the vacated position .  Seconded by Brent Miller.  Term would be remainder of this year and next year.  Motion passed and Scott Strong was approved as board member.
Girl’s hockey co-op update was given.  Aaron recently met with the President of  the Chippewa Falls Association.  They are interested in a co-op with Menomonie for a U12 and U14 for next year.  Also, there may be potential for having a separate girls association at some time in the future.
Treasurer position interest.  Two persons have expressed interest in the position.  Discussion was held regarding the qualifications of the candidates.

Commiteee Reports

General Ops: Julia Tronnier
Rosters are all in and approved.

A couple of refunds were given to people who dropped out before the deadline.

Work assessment hours update was given.  Seems to be in line with the hours completed at this time last year.

Concessions:  Jess Miller
Jess shared a chart of how many hours in the concession stand have been filled.  There has been solid support from teams with staffing their home  tournament weekend.  Checkbook balance is at $11,000.  Invoices have been paid for a large amount of  Cougar merchandise and apparel.  There will be a lot of inventory available for sale at the beginning of next year.  Changes for the way merchandise will be handled next year were discussed.
Tournaments: Scott Strong

Possibilities were discussed for filling the Mite A tournament.  A couple of teams have dropped out at a late date, and we need to fill the slots.  Options were discussed for possibilities.
MYHA 3 on 3 tournament arrangements were discussed.  Some interest has been shown regarding the tournament.  The plan is to see what teams sign up and go from there.  Dates for the tournament are March 7th and 8th,, if necessary.
Regional tournament will be held in Menomonie on February 14th/15th .  We will need volunteer staff to run it.

Ideas for Mite or Squirt teams to fill out the tournaments send to scottdstrong@yahoo.com.
Scheduling:  Burke Welch

Total of official payments to date is $4,364, which is under budget.  Jay Dupree doing a wonderful job scheduling the referees.
Kristi Hendrickson would like confirmed dates for the end of the year  banquet, MYHA Annual Meeting, and 3x3 tournament.  Equipment turn-in tentatively slotted for week of March 9-13.
Fundraising: Aaron Richartz

Stick raffle has raised $325 from the past three tournaments.  We have a stash of left/right sticks for the remaining tournaments.  Stick raffle has been a success.
A $600 check was received from the candle fundraiser.

Golf tournament targeted for spring.  Arrangements are being made.
Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller

Plans are being made for the end of the year banquet.  Several ideas were given for speakers for the event.  Proposed date is March 26, 2009 at 7 p.m.  Checking into door prizes for the banquet. 
 Plans are also being made for the annual meeting.  Will be held at Stout Ale House in mid April.  
Ideas were requested for Volunteer of the Year.  Please make written submission of names by the middle of the month of February.  The winner will be determined at the next MYHA Board meeting.  Also nominations need to be made for MYHA Hall of Fame 

Hockey Ops:  Erik Davidson

Season is proceeding well, with no problems areas currently identified.
Communications:  Mike Husby

Cougar Chatter articles due before the end of the month.  We will be working to get one more edition of the Cougar Chatter out before the end of the season.
Old Business: None

New Business:  None

A motion was made to adjourn by Jess Miller.  Seconded by Aaron Richartz.    MYHA Board meeting adjourned at 8:41 p.m.
